
... His name shall be called wonderful....Isaiah 9:6.

December 2021.


Dear Praying friends, 

Every thing about NOEL is wonderful. O , what wonder! How Amazing! That 
the infinite God should become an infant; the Everlastingly Father raising the 
sons of man to an eternal sonship; the mighty God subjecting  Himself to a 
life of no reputation in the likeness of man and humbled himself to death on 
the  cross; How amazing that  the prince of peace should come  to die to 
reconcile enemies to himself and bring light to those who sits in darkness! 
Dear praying friends, Covid has changed a lot of things, it is my prayer that 
nothing will take away from the Wonder of Christmas- that sinful man have a 
Saviour and that Christians have a  Shepherd to lead, to provide, and to 
protect. Wonderful !!! 


Pray for the growth of the church. There is a lot of inconsistencies in the 
policies that come to us from above. The public bus  transport is allowed to 
run with 60 some passengers on board; but the church is not permitted to 
meet but with a limited amount of 10 people. While we bless the Lord for the 
technologies that allow us to bring the word to people homes, we feel that 
the enemy of the Church has an evil intention. 


Our concern is for our church children who have not had a normal school 
day routine.  The fact that they  are not meeting with their peers are causing 
them to build up pressure that they quite cannot handle at such an early age. 
Church used to cater to release these pressures from weekly youth 
meetings,  camps, vacation Bible school and children’s holiday club. The 
government  restrictions due to the covid are not favoring the running of  
these programs successfully. We need wisdom and the prayers to find God 
honoring solutions.


Our family is fine. Neither Marilyne nor I have ever been tested positive with 
the covid, we praise the Lord for that. But, none of our Children have been 
spared and mostly every body in church either.  Here also we have reason to 
praise the Lord that we have lost none of our  members.The struggle have 
been hard, near death experiences, but they have all come out with praise 
and thanksgiving unto the Lord. We covet your prayers for continued safety.

Be praying for Marilyne as she spend time with Lionel and Grace and our 
grandchildren in the states. I am personally experiencing the : “it is not 
good...”  of Genesis 2:18. I am missing my helpmeet. Sometimes, it is worse 
than other times. 


Keep praying for: 1.  Jeff Surju, our ministerial student who is a senior at 
BJU. 2. Vincent and his wife Maggie from Kenya as they start ministry in 
Mauritius early next year. 3. James and Cindy Herringson as they wait for 
their work permit. 4. Steeve and Michel and their wives respectively, Laura 
and Cesna, as they start on  course for ministerial preparation in January.

Once again dear praying friends, we wish to express our appreciation your 
faithfulness to the Lord in your regular support and prayers. In this festive 
time, we wish you all a Joyful Christmas and a joyful year 2022  in the 
service of our Wonderful Lord Jesus Christ. May His song be in your heart.


“Wonderful, wonderful Jesus, in the heart He implanteth a song:
a song of deliverance, of courage, of strength; in the heart 

He implanteth a song

Your missionaries,  


Guy and Marilyne Grenade.



